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MORRISTOWN CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 
Regular Meeting 
January 4, 1993 

A regular meeting of the Morristown City Council was called to order 
on Monday, January 4, 1993, at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at 
109 2nd Street S.W. by Mayor Edward Schmidtke. Counci1 members 
present were Jim Buscho, George Leppert, Rick Vollbrecht and Phil 
Wegner. Also present were Virginia Schmidtke, city clerk and Ernie 
Nordmeier, Fire Chief. Citizens present were Jack Schwichtenberg, 
Loren Dahle and Don Nordmeier. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to 
approve the minutes of the regular meeting held December 7 1992, and 
the special meeting held December 17, 1992, as printed. 

There was no treasurer's report for December. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to 
accept the police report for the month of December as printed. 

A complaint concerning snowmobiles driving on private property was 
discussed. Mayor Schmidtke volunteered to discuss the complaints 
with Randy Baumgard. 

Chief Nordmeier reported that the Jaws of Life will be purchased with 
monies from the Morristown Fire Relief Gambling Fund. 

Motion by Buscho, seconded by Leppert and carried unanimously to 
accept the December Fire Department report as presented. 

Discussion was held in regard to overhauling the second blower at the 
sanitary sewer plant. The cost to overhaul the blower is estimated 
to be $2,000. Rick Vollbrecht and Arnie Schlinger were authorized to 
have the blower rebuilt if the cost does not exceed $2,000. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to 
accept the maintenance report for December, 1992, as submitted by 
Arnie Schlinger. 

There was no zoning report nor was there an emergency management 
report. 

Don Nordmeier reported that the Morristown and Kilkenny fire 
departments received a $1,000 matching grant to install dry hydrants 
on four area lakes and that the project is fifty percent completed. 
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John Blackmer was present and informed the council that the revised 
version of the Emergency Management manual will be ready at the end 
of January. 

Discussion was held in regard to having a disaster table top drill. 
The drill will be given by Charles Proft from the State of Minnesota 
Division of Emergency Management. It was decided to have the drill on 
February 22, 1993, with February 15th set as an alternate date. 

Motion by Buscho, seconded by Wegner and carried to pay the printed 
and late claims totaling $4,289.61 from the General Fund, $8,899.98 
from the Morristown Fire Department Fund, $50 from the Water Fund, 
$130.19 from the Sanitary Sewer Operations Fund and $231.27 from the 
Sanitary Sewer Debt Fund. Buscho, Schmidtke, Wegner and Vollbrecht 
voted yes; Leppert abstained from voting. 

Motion by Buscho, seconded by Vollbrecht and carried unanimously to 
pay a claim of $3,153.79 from C. Emery Nelson for repair of a blower 
at the sanitary sewer plant. 

Discussion was held regarding an invoice of $18,635.10 from Short, 
Elliott and Hendrickson for engineering services and extra services 
for the water project improvements. Virginia Schmidtke explained 
that the amount due under the original contract, plus additional 
extras approved by the city council less paid invoices totals 
$2,134.74. The balance of $16,500.36 are extras claimed by SEH which 
were not approved by the council. Motion by Buscho, seconded by 
Leppert and carried unanimously to pay $2,134.74 of the claim and to 
send a letter explaining why this amount is being paid. 

Motion by Buscho, seconded by Vollbrecht and carried unanimously to 
hire Dale Golombeski for the permanent part time maintenance position 
effective January 6, 1993, and to pay him $7.00 per hour. 

Zoning Ordinance 102, Section 5.02, Subsection 8 B. regarding keeping 
of livestock was reviewed and discussed because a question was 
received concerning whether a horse could be kept within the city 
1 i mi ts. 

Buscho reported that he has not met with Larry Dahle regarding an 
easement for draining the watertower. Rick Vollbrecht and Jim Buscho 
are to meet with Larry Dahle to discuss the most economical way to 
deal with the matter. 

Discussion was held concerning complaints of odor in the water. It 
was decided to have the maintenance person flush the hydrants as soon 
as weather permits. It was suggested that Arnie Schlinger set the 
chlorine at six or seven. 

A letter from the League of Minnesota Cities concerning workers 
compensation rates and deductible options was discussed. It was 
decided not to pursue the options. 

Motion by Buscho, seconded by Leppert and carried unanimously to 
raise the water hookup fee to $200 effective January 1, 1993. 
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George Leppert withdrew his request to resign from the Revolving Loan 
Fund committee. It was decided to review applications for the monies 
at the regular council meeting in February. It was the general 
consensus of the council that the loans be granted on first come, 
first serve basis. 

Motion by Buscho, seconded by Vollbrecht and carried unanimously to 
change the council meeting scheduled to be held February 1, 1993, to 
Monday, February 8, 1993, at 7:00 p.m. 

Mayor Schmidtke presented the 
Official Depository 
Publi c Heath 
Official Newspaper 
Police Officer 
City Clerk 
City Treasurer 
City Attorney 
Acting Mayor 
Animal Control 
Community Education 
Community Hall 
Fire Commissioner 
Police Commissioner 
Streets 
Parks 
Water 
Sanitary Sewer/Solid 
Weeds 
Civil Defense Director 
Zoning Board Members 

Waste 

following 1993 appointments: 
State Bank of Morristown 
Rice County Environmental Services 
Faribault Daily News 
Randy Baumgard 
Virginia Schmidtke 
Charles Krenik 
Michael Keogh and Kurt Fisher 
George Leppert 
George Leppert 
Ed Schmidtke 
Rick Vollbrecht 
Jim Buscho 
Ed Schmidtke 
George Leppert 
Phil Wegner 
Jim Buscho 
Rick Vol 1brecht 
Phil Wegner 
John Blackmer 
Richard Sammon 
Lawrence Wi1le 
Steve Felix 
Lawrence Churchill 
Karl Luiken 
Virginia Schmidtke, 
George Leppert 
Virginia Schmidtke 
Jim Warnemunde 
Jim Hermel 
Don Nordmeier 
Jim Buscho 
George Leppert 
Reuben Krause 
Phil Wegner, Alternate 

Motion by Wegner, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to 
approve the appointments as presented. 

Morristown Task Force 

Commissioner 
Chai rman 

Secretary 

Revolving Loan Fund 

Leppert, Wegner and Buscho agreed to meet with Dale Golombeski each 
week during January and February to discuss maintenance duties for 
the week. 

A letter from the League of Minnesota Cities regarding personal 
accident insurance for the counciImembers and other city boards and 
committees was received. There was no interest in the coverage. 
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A copy of a resolution joining school districts across the United 
States to reinvest in America's youth was received from Harvey 
Anderson, Watervi11e-Elysian-Morristown superintendent. the 
Morristown Board of Education urges the City Council to help them 
reinvest in America. No formal action was taken. 

A letter from Rive City Management, Inc. describing the services they 
provide regarding personnel management was received. There was no 
interest in the services they provide. 

A letter from Jim Cooper, Regional Hydrologist, concerning the 
meeting on repair of the Schmidtke Dam was received and placed on 
file. 

Virginia Schmidtke announced that the 1993 Minnesota Conference on 
Tourism will be held January 27 and 28, 1993, in Bloomington. 

A letter from the League of Minnesota Cities regarding the Newly 
Elected Officials Conference to be held January 30, 1993, was 
received. Motion by Leppert, seconded by Vollbrecht to pay the 
registration fee for those who want to attend the conference. 

Motion by Buscho, seconded by Leppert and carried to adjourn. The 
meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m. 

Virginia Schmidtke 
City Clerk 

/ 
I. 
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MORRISTOWN CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 
Regular Meeting 

February 8, 1993 

A regular meeting of the Morristown City Council was called to order 
on Monday, February 8, 1993, at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at 
109 2nd Street S.W. by Mayor Edward Schmidtke. Counci1 members 
present were Jim Buscho, George Leppert, Rick Vollbrecht and Phil 
Wegner. Also present were Virginia Schmidtke, City Clerk, Charles 
Krenik, Treasurer and Ernie Nordmeier, Fire Chief. Citizens present 
were Laurie Rasmussen and Paul Winkelman. Also present were Keith 
and Randy Archambault. 

Keith and Randy Archambault proposed a garbage rate increase of 
thirty-five cents per month to cover the rate increase at the 
landfill. Motion by Vollbrecht, seconded by Leppert and carried 
unanimously to raise the garbage rates thirty-five cents per month 
with the increase to be effective February 1, 1993. 

Motion by Buscho, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to 
approve the treasurer's report for December, 1992, which showed a 
balance of $91,214.33 in the Checking Account and a balance of 
$311,855.62 in the Investment Account. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to 
approve the treasurer's report for January, 1993, which showed a 
balance of $78,437.73 in the Checking Account and $311,855.62 in the 
Investment Account. 

Motion by Wegner, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to 
approve the minutes of the regular meeting held January 4, 1993, as 
pri nted. 

Steve Nordmeier announced that the Fire Department purchased a "Jaws 
of Life" and fifteen rescue bags. He stated that the statement was 
due February 15, 1993, and requested the city to pay it. Motion by 
Leppert, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to submit a 
Governmental Request totaling $11,853.75 to the Morristown Fire 
Relief Gambling Board for the Jaws of Life and the rescue bags. 
Steve stated that the Morristown Fire Relief Gambling Fund will 
reimburse the city in March. Motion by Buscho, seconded by Leppert 
and carried unanimously to pay the claim totaling $11,853.75 as 
requested. 

( Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to 
appoint the following Fire Department officers as elected by the Fire 
Department at their annual meeting held January 11, 1993: 
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Fire Chief, Ernest Nordmeier; 1st Assistant Fire Chief, Steve 
Nordmeier; 2nd Assistant Fire Chief, John Schlie; Secretary, Leon 
Gregor and Training Officer, Richard Gauthier. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to 
approve the January Fire Department report as submitted. 

Discussion was held concerning the number of regular hours and 
overtime hours worked by the police officers during the month. It 
was discussed to have the part time officer work instead of paying 
overtime, to have them stagger the hours they work and to have 
approximately 60 hours police coverage per week. 

Motion by Buscho, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to 
approve the January police report as submitted. 

Laurie Rasmussen requested permission to intern with the Morristown 
Police Department. Laurie is a senior at Mankato State majoring in 
senior law enforcement. The internship will begin March 29th and 
will last approximately 10 weeks. Motion by Buscho, seconded by 
Leppert and carried unanimously to accept the internship. 

Paul Winkelman requested permission to burn the brush on property he 
owns at the south edge of the city limits. Motion by Vollbrecht, 
seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to approve the request if 
it is approved by the State. 

Discussion was held in regard to a letter from Karl Luiken requesting 
permission to carry the city owned Bretta 9mm while on official duty 
for the city of Morristown. Motion by Buscho, seconded by Leppert 
and carried unanimously to send Karl a letter denying the request as 
submitted and to standby the council's earlier decision not to allow 
officers with a part-time license to carry a weapon. 

Discussion was held concerning whether Karl Luiken had ever been 
hired as a part-time office. It was determined that he had only been 
hired to police the Community Hall during dances and to be part of 
the police reserve during Dam Days. 

Motion by Vollbrecht, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to 
accept the maintenance report for January, 1993, as submitted by Dale 
Golombeski. 

Discussion was held concerning the odor at the Sanitary Sewer Plant. 
Rick Vollbrecht reported that he spoke with Steve Durrey from the 
Pollution Control Agency and that they are having problems getting 
Arnie Schlinger to do the proper testing to keep the plant on line. 
Rick reported that the tests have not meet the minimum limits four 
out of the five last five months. Rick also reported that he visited 
with Arnie on January 14, 1993, regarding the problems at the plant. 
Rick was instructed to give Arnie an verbal reprimand. 

Motion by Wegner, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to 
accept the January water/wastewater report as prepared by Arnie 
Schli nger. 
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Virginia Schmidtke reported that at a Zoning Board meeting held 
January 28, 1993, the Zoning Board denied a conditional use request 
from Ross Richter to begin a welding business in a Residential 
District. The Zoning Board based their decision on Zoning Ordinance 
142, Section 3.6, A. 7 and A.11. 

Motion by Buscho, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to pay 
the printed and late claims totaling $5,217.74 from the General Fund, 
$3,785.50 from the Morristown Fire Department Fund, $21,033.63 from 
the Water Fund and $183.34 from the Sanitary Sewer Operations Fund. 

Jim Buscho reported that Larry Dahle expressed an interest in hooking 
the houses in his subdivision to a proposed drainage tile. He also 
stated that there would not be a problem in obtaining easements to 
install a tile for drainage purposes and that Dahle may share the 
cost if the city allows his houses to be hooked on to the line. 

Phil Wegner announced that they flushed the bottom of the water tower 
when they flushed hydrants. 

George Leppert reported that one request for revolving loan monies 
was received and that the Revolving Loan committee recommended 
approval of the loan. Motion by Vollbrecht, seconded by Buscho and 
carried unanimously to approve a $5,000 loan request to Dan Minske, 
but not to issue the check until a paid invoice or receipt was 
received. 

Motion by Schmidtke, seconded by Leppert and carried unanimously to 
adopt a policy stating that the city will not be liable for taking 
care of trees on boulevards. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Vollbrecht and carried to grant a 
subordination agreement to the State Bank of Morristown for Richard 
and Evelyn Shankey and to the State Bank of Faribault for Dan Minske. 
Counci1 members voted as follows: Ed Schmidtke, George Leppert and 
Rick Vollbrecht voted yes; Jim Buscho and Phil Wegner voted no. 

Motion by Buscho, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to 
change the address of the First Baptist Church from 201 2nd Street 
N.W. to 201 Franklin Street West, and to change the First Baptist 
Parsonage from 200 Bloomer Street West to 201 2nd Street N.W. as 
requested by Minnegasco. 

John Blackmer was present and made the following announcements: 
1. The table top drill will be held Monday, February 22, 1993, at 

7:00 p.m. 
2. He has ordered emergency management pamphlets for distribution 
3. He asked for comments regarding the Emergency Operations Plan 

manual. 

Rick Vollbrecht announced that according to the Lead and Copper Rule, 
all cities will be required to treat their water when lead and/or 
copper in drinking water exceeds certain levels. He recommend that 
the city test approximately 20 homes that either have lead services 
or are at a high risk of lead/copper contamination before the rules 
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go into effect. It was the general consensus of the council to send 
( in tests from 20 homes as soon as possible. 

It was decided to replace the broken window panes at the Feed Mill 
with plexiglass. 

George Leppert presented a contract from the Rice County Humane 
Society agreeing to provide kennel space to the city for housing 
stray dogs for an annual fee of $100 plus $10 per animal that is 
euthanized. Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried 
unanimously to authorize the Mayor to enter into an agreement with 
the Rice County Humane Society for kennel services. 

Virginia Schmidtke presented an audit report from Judd, Ostermann, 
Demro and Kellogg, LTD, certified accountants, of the Capital Project 
Fund - Water Improvement Construction Fund. A copy of the audit is 
on file with the clerk. Motion was made by Buscho, seconded by 
Wegner and called unanimously to approve the auditor's report as 
presented. 

A letter was presented from Judd, Ostermann, Demro and Kellogg, LTD, 
recommending that the accounting function and the preparation of the 
bank reconciliation be separate and/or that someone perform an 
independent review of the contents of the unopened monthly bank 
statements. 

,Virginia Schmidtke presented that 1992 financial statement. Motion 
by Buscho, seconded by Leppert and carried to approve and 1992 
financial statement as presented. 

Motion by Wegner, seconded by Leppert and carried unanimously to 
apply to the Outdoor Recreation Grants Board for an extension to June 
1, 1993, to install the foot bridge as per the Morristown Dam Project 
Agreement. 

Ed Schmidtke announced that Dan Minske approached him concerning a 
future request he may have to build an enclosed open-air volleyball 
court to the east of the Mo-town Inn. He wants to serve liquor in 
the court area. Concerns were expressed and it was decided to 
invited Dan to the next council meeting to discuss his proposal. 

Discussion was held in regard to forming a Economic Development 
Committee. There were no objections to the idea. Ed Schmidtke 
volunteered to take care of it. 

George Leppert reported that Maynard Lueth, RCM engineer, recommended 
that the city take samples to determine if there is deterioration of 
the supporting walls at the Community Hall. Motion by Buscho, 
seconded by Leppert and carried unanimously authorizing Rick 
Vollbrecht to contract with a firm to take the samples. 

Letters from SEH to Pittsburgh Tank and Tower Company and Fabricated 
/ Wood Products advising them that the Water Project File has been 
^ closed and that no further payment will be made were read and placed 

on file. 
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Motion by Leppert, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to pass 
Resolution 1993-1. 

Resolution 1993-1 

WHEREAS, SEH, project engineers, has submitted five copies 
of the Project Engineer's Certificate of Approval for the Tank 
Demolition and five copies of the Project Engineer's Certificate of 
Approval for Pump House No. 2. 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF 
MORRISTOWN, to approve the reports as submitted and to authorize the 
Mayor and the City Clerk to sign them. 

Adopted this 8th day of February, 1993. 
All counci1 members voted yes to the question. 

A letter was received from the Minnesota Department of Employee 
Relations notifying the city that they complied with the Local 
Government Pay Equity Act. 

A letter was received from Florence Ahlmann thanking the council for 
allowing the Community Hall to be opened for walkers. • Virginia Schmidtke reported that a franchise fee payment of $2,263.68 
was received from Cannon Valley Cablevision. Included with the fee 
was a financial statement and a note stating that $10,402.56 has been 
collected in franchise fees since 1987. 

A letter requesting a 
Program was presented. 

donation towards the 
No action was taken. 

Dollars for Scholars 

A letter from Tom Neuville regarding legislative issues 
1994 was presented and placed on file. 

for 1993 

A notice from 
presented and 

NSP concerning 
piaced on file 

an electric rate increase request was 

A letter from Kandis Hanson, Intern at the Rice County 
Administrator's Office, concerning a meeting to be held February 16, 
1993, at 4:00 p.m. with regard to forming a county-wide economic 
development group was presented. Ed Schmidtke and Virginia Schmidtke 
will attend the meeting. 

Virginia presented information which can be used to plan 
during National Drinking Water Week, May 2-8, 1993. 

acti vi ti es 

Jim Buscho reported that the second blower at the Santiary Sewer 
Plant needs to be rebuilt. Cost to rebuild the blower is estimated 
to be $2,000. Rick Vollbrecht and Arnie Schlinger were authorized to 
have the blower rebuilt if the cost does not exceed $2,000. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Buscho and carried to 
meeting adjourned at 10:45 p.m. 

okJvnujM-l 
Virginia Schmidtke 
City Clerk 

adjourn, The 
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MORRISTOWN CITY 
Speci al 
February 

COUNCIL MINUTES 
Meeti ng 
22, 1993 

A special meeting of the Morristown City Council was called to order 
on Monday, February 22, 1993, at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at 
109 2nd Street S.W. by Mayor Edward Schmidtke. Counci1 members 
present were Jim Buscho, George Leppert, Rick Vollbrecht and Phil 
Wegner. Also present were Virginia Schmidtke, city clerk; Ernie 
Nordmeier, Fire Chief; John Schlie, Morristown Fire Department; Dave 
Schweisthal, Rice County Sheriff; John Blackmer, Emergency Management 
Director; Judy Blackmer, American Red Cross; Randy Baumgard, 
Morristown Patrol Officer; Steve Kallestad, Cannon Valley Telecom; 
Dave Masberg, Northern States Power and Charles Proft, Minnesota 
Division of Emergency Management. 

( - The purpose of the meeting was to hold a "table top" disaster drill. 
—" John Blackmer introduced Charles Proft. Mr. Proft distributed a 

handout of a simulated disaster in the City and problems that may 
occur. The participants evaluated the City's Emergency Operating 
Plan and the capability to respond to a disaster. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 

Virginia Schmidtke 
City Clerk 

( 
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MORRISTOWN CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 
Regular Meeting 
March 1, 1993 

A regular meeting of the Morristown City Council was called to order 
on Monday, March 1, 1993, at 7:15 p.m. in the Council Chambers at 109 
2nd Street S.W. by Mayor Edward Schmidtke. Counci1 members present 
were George Leppert, Rick Vollbrecht and Phil Wegner. Jim Buscho was 
absent. Also present were Virginia Schmidtke, City Clerk, Charles 
Krenik, Treasurer and Ernie Nordmeier, Fire Chief. Others present 
were Steve Duerre and Don Haugen with the Minnesota Pollution Control 
Agency, Ann Barsness, Karl Luiken, Jack Schwichtenberg, Steve 
Nordmeier, Arnie Schlinger, Virginia Dahle and Loren Dahle. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to 
approve the treasurer's report for February, 1993, which showed a 
balance of $54,233.24 in the Checking Account and $312,675.81 in the 
Investment Account. 

( y Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to hire 
Karl Luiken as part time police officer to be used as a back up 
offi cer. 

Steve Duerre, Outreach Project worker for the Pollution Control 
Agency and Don Hauge were present to discuss the effluent violations 
of the NPDES permit and the odor at the sanitary sewer plant. Mr. 
Duerre reported that the effluent quality has not improved during the 
last two years and stated that the reasons may be the lack of record 
keeping and process control testing, the problem of not being able to 
haul out the sludge due to weather conditions and because of a power 
outage. Mr. Hauge stated that the city will receive a Notice of 
Violation and that significant action must be taken within the next 
six months. He suggested that the plant be improved by following a 
good process control testing and record keeping program, by switching 
to an extended air type process and by maintaining or repairing the 
defusers. He recommended hiring an engineer if the problem cannot be 
corrected by the city. Arnie Schlinger was questioned as to why the 
control tests were not taken. Rick Vollbrecht and George Leppert 
were appointed to meet with Arnie to find a solution and work 
together to achieve compliance with the NPDES permit. It was decided 
to meet on Thursday, March 4th at 7:00 p.m. 

Arnie Schlinger was instructed to drop the tarp from the sanitary 
sewer plant and pull, inspect and repair the defusers and to do this 
on Tuesday, March 2, 1993. The council authorized Arnie to work 

I extra hours if needed. 

Dan Minske was present and discussion was held in regard to an 
application for a Zoning Certificate submitted by Dan to build a 
volley ball court and a horse shoe court on Lot 1, Block 17, Adams 
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( and Allen's Addition. Virginia Schmidtke reported that the permit 
requires a Conditional Use Permit and that the Zoning Board will hold 
a public hearing on Tuesday, March 16, 1993, at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Council Chambers to hear reasons for or against the request. Issues 
concerning serving liquor in the court area, music and hours will be 
addressed at that time. 

Motion by Wegner, seconded by Vollbrecht and carried unanimously to 
approve the minutes of the regular meeting held February 8, 1993, and 
of the "table top" disaster drill meeting held February 22, 1993, as 
pri nted. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to 
authorize Randy Baumgard to attend an Interview and Interrogation 
course sponsored by the Minnesota Bureau of Criminal Apprehension and 
to pay the registration fee of $60. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Vollbrecht and carried unanimously to 
approve the February police report as submitted. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to 
approve the February Fire Department report as presented. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to 
purchase seven pagers and chargers for the Fire Department as 

- N requested by Ernie Nordmeier, Fire Chief. Cost of the pagers and 
(zz? related equipment is $513 each. 

Ernie Nordmeier stated that he might be able to sell the old pagers. 
It was decided to keep one or two the them for the emergency 
management director. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to 
accept the February water and sewer report as submitted by Arnie 
Schli nger. 

Phil Wegner announced that Matejceks will send a card when they are 
available to service the tractor. 

Virginia Schmidtke submitted a request from Arnie Schlinger to have 
Dale Golombeski build him a box for storing his sewer sample 
containers. It was decided to wait with the request until after 
Rick, George and Arnie have met. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to 
accept the maintenance report for February, 1993, as submitted by 
Dale Golombeski. 

Steve Nordmeier was present to discuss the following items with the 
Counci1 : 
1. He announced that Dam Days will be held June 4, 5 and 6th. He 

/ requested authorization to allow Jeff Wenker to take care of 
v sweeping streets. Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and 

carried unanimously to allow Jeff Wenker to operate the street 
sweeper during Dam Days. 
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2. He discussed the need for additional police protection and also 
the need for traffic control the evening of the parage. Mayor 
Schmidtke stated that he and Randy would take care of it 

3. He mentioned that the advertising committee would like an 
additional $500 for advertising costs. He was asked to have them 
bring the request to the next council meeting. 

4. He asked if the Dam Days committee could use the city parking lot 
during Dam Days for celebration activities. It was the consensus 
of the council that it could be used as requested. More 
information will be available at a later meeting. 

5. He requested that the council amend Section 6.126, Subsection 
7.3.a., of Ordinance 136 by deleting the hours (4:00 a.m - 8:00 
a.m.) and/or the time (November 1 - April 1) on which a person 
cannot park or leave standing a vehicle because they are 
designated as snow emergency routes. It was decided not to 
amend the ordinance as previous ordinances that designated the 
number of inches of snow on the street after a snow fall or 
simple stated that cars could not be parked upon a public street 
after a snowfall did not stand up in court. 

Loren Dahle was present to discuss the following items: 
1. He reported that the vocational school in Albert Lea has students 

that are available for twelve week internships in the areas of 
water quality and wastewater quality. 

2. He requested that the council advertise for bids to stabilize the 
Feed Mill wall with bids to be opened May 3, 1993. He explained 
that funding will be provided by the Historical Society. Motion 
by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to pay for 
advertising for stabilization of the Mill and to advertise that 
the bid will be awarded to the lowest bidder subject to funds 
avai1able. 

Jack Schwichtenberg asked for clarification as to whether Karl Luiken 
can carry a gun while on duty as part time police officer. It was 
determined that he could not carry a gun as per action taken at the 
February 8, 1993, council meeting. 

Discussion was held concerning whether to dedicate the park during 
Dam Days. It was decided to dedicate it another time. Phil Wegner 
was appointed to work on it. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Vollbrecht and carried unanimously to 
pay the printed and late claims totaling $4,773.94 from the General 
Fund, $3,265.95 from the Morristown Fire Department Fund, $3.40 from 
the Water Fund, $1,622 from the Water Improvement Project Fund and 
$3,048.49 from the Sanitary Sewer Operations Fund. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to 
cancel membership to the American Water Works Association. 

Rick Vollbrecht announced that he will have bids by the next council 
meeting to take samples to determine if there is deterioration of the 
supporting walls at the Community Hall. 
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Discussion was held in regard to adopting a tree policy. It was 
decided to have Dale Golombeski trim the trees on the boulevards at 
no cost to the property owner. No action was taken with regard to 
adopting a tree policy. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Vollbrecht and carried unanimously to 
adopt Resolution 1993-2. 

Resolution 1993-2 

WHEREAS, the City has received revolving loan repayment 
monies totaling $10,072.18, and 

WHEREAS, the City paid a claim of $1,134.23 to Southern 
Minnesota Woodcraft for windows for the Feed Mill, and 

WHEREAS, the balance of the revolving loan repayment 
monies is $8,937.95, and 

WHEREAS, these monies are now in the General Fund of the 
City of Morristown, 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF 
MORRISTOWN, MINNESOTA, to establish fund number 225 entitled the 
Revolving Loan Fund and to transfer $8,937.95 from the General Fund 
to Fund 225, the Revolving Loan Fund. 

Adopted this 1st day of March, 1993. 
All councilmembers voted yes to the question. 

Discussion was held concerning means to get the minutes of the 
• • council meetings to the public. It was suggested that a bulletin 
=P board be erected in the downtown area. Phil Wegner volunteered to 

look into the matter. 

It was decided to sponsor a dog clinic sometime in April. 

Discussion was held concerning whether to pay the retainage fee of 
$2,067 to Fabricated Wood Products for the water well building and 
$623 to Pittsburg Tank and Tower Co. for demolishing the water tower. 
Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to have 
the contractors provide lien waivers and to pay the bills after the 
lien waivers are received. 

Discussion was held with regard to authorizing Randy Baumgard to 
attend the LMCIT Safety and Loss Control Workshop. Motion by Leppert 
to allow Randy to attend the workshop as requested. Motion died for 
lack of a second. It was decided to discuss the request at the next 
counci1 meeti ng. 

Discussion was held concerning a request to use the Community Hall 
for country western dances and dance lessons. It was decided to 
table the matter until more information is received. 

Virginia Schmidtke announced that the annual Board of Review meeting 
will be held on Tuesday, April 20, 1993, at 7:30 p.m. 

A letter from Marty Smith concerning the reconstruction of County 
Road #44 bridge was presented and placed on file. Discussion was 
held concerning whether to request a walking path under the bridge. 
No action was taken. 
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( Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried to adjourn. The 
meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m. 

Virginia Schmidtke 
City Clerk 

( 
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MORRISTOWN CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 
Special Meeting 
March 15, 1993 

A special meeting of the Morristown City Council was called to order 
on Monday, March 15, 1993, at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at 
109 2nd Street S.W. by Mayor Edward Schmidtke. Counci1 members 
present were George Leppert, Rick Vollbrecht and Phil Wegner. Also 
present were Virginia Schmidtke, city clerk and Kurt Fisher, city 
attorney. Others present were Linda Hruska, Dale Golombeski, Arnie 
Schlinger, Jack O'Rourke, Jerome Knish, Jeffrey Wenker, Darrel Hopman 
and Ann Barsness. Absent was counci1 member, Jim Buscho. 

Kurt Fisher announced that the purpose of the meeting concerned 
disciplinary action against an employee. He presented information 
concerning the Open Meeting Law and also the Minnesota Government 
Data Practices Act. 

The council discussed having a closed meeting because they were going 
to consider allegations against Arnie Schlinger that may cause 
disciplinary action. Arnie Schlinger was given the option of having 
the meeting open or closed and he chose to have it closed. Motion by 
Leppert, seconded by Vollbrecht and carried to have a closed meeting 
and to adjourn to the Fire Department meeting room. The meeting 
adjourned at 7:10 p.m. 

At 8:40 p.m. the meeting reconvened in the council chambers. Mr. 
Fisher explained that at the closed meeting the council discussed 
specific directions given to Arnie Schlinger at the March 1, 1993, 
council meeting and the actions he took concerning those directions. 
Specifically, 1) that he was clearly instructed to drop the tarp over 
the wastewater plant and that it was to be done on March 2, but the 
tarp was not removed, 2) he took action at the Sanitary Sewer Plant 
that the council determined was a by-pass which is in violation of 
the city's NPDES permit and, 3) he did not report the bypass to the 
Minnesota Pollution Control Agency which was another violation of the 
permi t. 

Arnie was asked whether he wished to resign. He chose not to do so. 

Motion by Vollbrecht, seconded by Leppert and carried to discharge 
Arnold Schlinger and to send him a Notice of Intent to Discharge. 
All counci1 members voted yes to the question. 
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Mr. Fisher explained Arnie's rights under the Veteran's Preference 
Law. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried to adjourn. The 
meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 

Virgrnia Schmidtke 
City Clerk 

( 
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MORRISTOWN CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 
Regular Meeting 
April 5, 1993 

A regular meeting of the Morristown City Council was called to order 
on Monday, April 5, 1993, at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at 109 
2nd Street S.W. by Assistant Mayor George Leppert. Counci1 members 
present were Jim Buscho, Rick Vollbrecht and Phil Wegner. Mayor Ed 
Schmidtke arrived at 8:00 p.m. Charles Krenik, treasurer, was 
absent. Also present were Virginia Schmidtke, City Clerk, and Ernie 
Nordmeier, Fire Chief. Others present were Jack Schwichtenberg, 
Dennis Schulz, Steve Nordmeier, Lawrence Wille, Jack O'Rourke, Darrel 
Hopman, Steve Kallestad, Dennis Merritt, Scott Johnson and Tim and 
Russell Minske. 

Motion by Wegner, seconded by Vollbrecht to approve the minutes of 
the regular meeting held March 1, 1993 and of the special meeting 
held March 15, 1933. 

( ; Phil Wegner announced that he will not be in charge of the dedication 
of the city park as appointed at the March 1, 1993, meeting. 

Motion by Buscho, seconded by Vollbrecht and carried unanimously to 
approve the treasurer's report ending March 31, 1993, which showed a 
balance of $41,707.33 in the Checking Account. 

The March police report was discussed. It was decided to request 
that the number of hours worked by the part time officer each month, 
the numbers of hours worked overtime each month and the number of 
hours spent in court each month be included in the monthly report. 
Motion by buscho, seconded by Wegner and carried unanimously to 
approve the police report as submitted. 

Motion by Buscho, seconded by Wegner and carried to purchase a 
reserve emblem and reserve badge for Laurie Rasmussen and also to 
furnish her with a shirt. Vollbrecht voted no, Wegner, Buscho and 
Leppert voted yes. 

Ernie Nordmeier reported that he received $972 from the Department of 
Natural Resources for the dry hydrants at Horseshoe and Cedar lake. 
He announced that the Fire Department received a grant of $1,000 from 
the State of Minnesota for communications equipment. 

Dennis Schulz presented the council with a check of $5,000 from the 
I Fire Department Charitable Gambling Fund to be used for playground 

- equipment. He announced that the Fire Department will donate another 
$10,000 in March for playground equipment. 
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He also presented a check of $30,000 from the Fire Department 
Charitable Gambling Fund to be used to raise the firemen's 
reti rement. 

Motion by Wegner, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to 
approve the Fire Department report as presented. 

Discussion was held in regard to a manhole at the intersection of 
Main and 1st Street East that is full of water. It was decided that 
Rick Vollbrecht would work with Dale Golombeski to correct the 
problem. 

Discussion was held in regard to purchasing confined space equipment. 
Buscho and Vollbrecht were appointed to look into what is needed and 
how much it costs. 

Motion by Wegner, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to 
approve the March maintenance report as submitted by Dale Golombeski. 

Steve Nordmeier, Dam Days Chairman, requested an additional $500 for 
advertising Dam Days. It was decided not to give more that the $500 
that was originally budgeted. 

Nordmeier also indicated that the Dam Days committee had discussed 
hiring two people to police the beer garden area on Friday and 
Saturday evening. He asked if the city would pay the individuals and 
| assume the liability. He was instructed to work with Mayor Schmidtke 

and Randy Baumgard concerning extra police officers during Dam Days. 

Joe Kabes was present and reported that he witnessed someone dumping 
garbage bags, furniture and other items at the yard waste disposal 
site. Discussion was held concerning whether to install signs at the 
site and whether to impose a fine for those dumping items other than 
yard waste. Motion by Buscho, seconded by Wegner and carried 
unanimously to send a letter reminding people that the site is to be 
used for disposing of yard waste only. 

Motion by Vollbrecht, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to 
pay the printed and late claims totaling $5,260.38 from the General 
Fund, $194.44 from the Morristown Fire Department Fund, $778.12 from 
the Water Fund, and $742.78 from the Sanitary Sewer Operations Fund. 

Motion by Vollbrecht, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to 
pay Dale Golombeski for three hours plus mileage for attending the 
March 15, 1993, council meeting. 

Lengthy discussion was held concerning maintenance drainage of the 
watertower and how to dispose of the water. Buscho presented a bid 
of $1,412 from Dahle Enterprises to tile from the watertower to the 
drainage ditch. Vollbrecht suggested that the watertower be hooked 
to the sanitary sewer system. It was decided to study the matter and 
discuss it at the next council meeting. 

Scott Johnson, president of Cannon Valley Cablevision, was present 
regarding a letter he sent to the council announcing the addition of 
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four channels to the basic cable service and also a request to 
increase the rate $2.00 per month. He explained that because the 
Federal Communications Commission ruled to freeze rates for the next 
four months, they would not be able to offer the additional channels 
until the rates can be increased. 

Mayor Ed Schmidtke arrived at this point in the meeting. 

Mayor Schmidtke reported that the Zoning Board recommended that a 
conditional use permit be issued to Dan Minske to build a 
volley ball court and a horse shoe court on Lot 1, Block 17, Adams 
and Allen's Addition. He stated that the conditions of the permit 
were as fol1ows: 
1. Times of Operation - Thursday through Saturday ~ 4:00 p.m. to 

9:00 p.m., Sunday - Noon until 5:00 p.m. 
2. No music or electric amplified human voice. 
3. No alcoholic beverages 
4. No outdoor illumination. 
5. Permit expires annually. 
6. Three or more complaints and the city shall issued a warning. 

Five complaints and the conditional use permit will be revoked. 
7. Graffiti must be controlled. 
8. The fence must be built with cedar plywood or cedar boards. 
Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried to issue a permit 
to Dan Minske on conditions to be determined by the council. Motion 
by Buscho, seconded by Leppert and carried that the times and hours 
of operation be the same as those recommended by the Zoning Board and 
to add that the area must be evacuated and locked at 9:00 p.m. 
CounciImembers voted as follows: Vollbrecht, no; Schmidtke, no; 
Buscho, yes; Wegner, yes and Leppert, yes. Tim and Russell Minske 
were present and withdrew the request for a permit. No other 
discussion was held. 

Phil Wegner announced that the Fire Department donated $15,000 for 
playground equipment. He stated that $11,000 is allowed for 
equipment and $4,000 for labor. If the cost of labor is below $4,000 
the balance will be used for equipment. Discussion was held 
concerning whether to place the equipment in the city park, at the 
baseball park or to purchase land from the school district and to 
place the equipment there. Dennis Schulz announced that it was the 
general consensus of the firemen to place the equipment in the park. 
Motion by Leppert, seconded by Buscho and carried to purchase 
playground equipment with money donated by the Fire Department and to 
place the equipment in the city park. Counci1 members voted as 
follows: Vollbrecht, no; Schmidtke, no; Buscho, yes; Wegner, yes and 
Leppert, yes. 

Mayor Schmidtke announced that Karl Luiken resigned as member of the 
Zoning Board. Motion by Buscho, seconded by Leppert and carried to 
accept Luiken's resignation. 

Paul Winkelman, Jeff Wenker and Jack O'Rourke were nominated to the 
Zoning Board. Motion by Wegner, seconded by Buscho and carried 
unanimously to appoint Jeff Wenker to the Zoning Board. Motion by 
Vollbrecht, seconded by Schmidtke to appoint Paul 
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( Winkelman to the the Zoning Board. Counci1 members voted as follows: 
Schmidtke, yes; Vollbrecht, yes; Wegner, no; Buscho, no and Leppert, 
no. The motion was defeated. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried to appoint Jack 
O'Rourke to the Zoning Board. Counci1 members voted as follows: 
Vollbrecht, no; Schrnidtke, no; Buscho, yes; Wegner, yes and Leppert, 
yes. 

Rick Vollbrecht presented a bid of $25 - $30 per hole from Dave 
Meschke to take wall stress samples at the Community Hall to 
determine if there is deterioration of the supporting walls. Motion 
by Leppert, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to employ Dave 
Meschke to take out ten bricks to determine if there is deterioration 
and to replace the bricks"!®*^*^ 

Virginia Schmidtke presented a letter to be sent to all homeowners 
requesting water customers with lead service lines or copper pipes 
with lead solder to volunteer as sample testing site to test for lead 
and copper in drinking water. Schmidtke was authorized to send the 
letter to each homeowner. 

Virginia Schmidtke announced that the dog vaccination and licensing 
clinic will be held on Saturday, April 24th in the Fire Hall. George 
Leppert volunteered to help at the clinic. 

A complaint was received concerning Blake Fluke allowing his dogs to 
run loose in the city park. It was decided to have Randy Baumgard 
remind Mr. Fluke of Section 11 of the dog ordinance which prohibits 
dogs running at large. 

Discussion was held concerning whether to give a price break to the 
country western dancers if they book three or more dances at a time. 
Ed Schmidtke announced that they will be practicing at the school 
instead of at the Community Hall as previously discussed. No action 
was taken at this time regarding a price break. 

Discussion was held concerning notification from Margit Johnson, Rice 
County Recycling Coordinator, that all cities must base their garbage 
rates on volume. According to Keith Archambault, the city is using 
volume based rates. 

A letter was received from Margit Johnson reminding the council that 
Rice County is enforcing the ban of certain recyclables from the 
landfill. Discussion was held regarding recycling in the city park. 
It was decided to watch it this summer. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to give 
a key for the council chambers to the Historical Society so they can 
use the room for their monthly meetings. 

There were no objections to hanging old pictures of the downtown area 
in the council chambers. The pictures are owned by the Historical 
Soci ety. 
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Discussion was held concerning whether tax payers monies will be used 
to renovate the Feed Mill. Lawrence Wille explained that the 
Historical Society is receiving a grant to research the waterway. No 
one present was aware that any tax payers money is going to be used. 

Motion by Vollbrecht, seconded by Leppert and carried unanimously to 
donate $1,000 to Rice County as a share of the cost to hire a 
consultant to study and prepare plans for an enhanced 911 system. 
Cost to the County is $19,000. 

Discussion was held concerning whether to purchase an ad in the 
Explore Minnesota Regional Travel Directory. It was decided not to 
purchase an ad. 

Virginia Schmidtke reported there is a $12,000 balance in the Water 
Improvement Project FmHA account that can be used for something 
within the scope of the original project. Buscho and Vollbrecht were 
appointed to obtain prices to replace hydrants and valves and to 
drain the watertower to the sanitary sewer line. 

Discussion was held concerning a request from Kim Halvorson for news 
from the Council, Fire Department and Police department for her radio 
program. It was decided to send her a copy of the approved minutes 
of each meeting. The Fire Department and Police Department can send 
her news if they wish to do so. 

It was decided to keep the Community Hall open for walkers during the 
summer months. 

Virginia Schmidtke announced that the cost to repair the time clock 
is $65 or, if the Council doesn't want to repair it Jandro Office 
Products will purchase it for $50. Motion by Leppert, seconded by 
Vollbrecht and carried unanimously to sell the time clock to Jandro 
Office Products for $50. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried to grant the 
American Legion Post 149 a one day temporary on-sa'le liquor license 
for June 6, 1993. Counci1 members voted as follows: Leppert, 
Schmidtke, Vollbrecht and Wegner, yes; Buscho, no. 

Motion by Buscho, seconded by Leppert and carried unanimously to 
grant Jim Donahoe permission to excavate a test hole in Lot 1, Block 
3, Meschke South Haven Addition to determine the condition of the 
soil before he purchases the lot on the condition that he will fill 
the hole and restore the surface if the soil is found to be 
unsat i sfactory. 

Motion by Vollbrecht, seconded by Leppert and carried unanimously 
to enter into an agreement with Rice County for the maintenance of 
the County State Aid roads within the city limits. The agreement 
insures that the snow windrows which result from plowing are removed 
by the city within twenty-four hours. 

Jim Buscho explained that a bid from Malcom Davis to paint the 
sanitary sewer plant and the hydrants had been approve at the 
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November 2, 1982 Council meeting and that he would begin painting 
them soon. 

Phil Wegner was instructed to get a bid from Mai com Davis to stain 
the new shelter, the old shelter and the fishing pier. Phil 
suggested that the foot bridge be allowed to weather one year before 
it is stained or painted. 

Motion by Vollbrecht, seconded by Buscho and carried unanimously to 
accept a bid from Timm Trucking for street maintenance for the year 
ending April 15, 1994. A copy of the bid is on file with the city 
clerk. 

It was announced that the annual Board of Review meeting will be held 
on Tuesday, April 20, 1993, at 7:30 p.m. 

It was announced that the party that applied for monies from the 
Revolving Loan Fund withdrew his request for the money and that the 
money was returned to the Revolving Loan Fund 

A letter was received from Charles Schmit announcing that he has 
re-established his Engineering Consulting firm in Rice County. 

A letter was received from the Minnesota Office on Volunteer Services 
stating that April 18 - 24, 1993 has been proclaimed as Minnesota 
Volunteer Recognition Week. There was no interest in recognizing the 
volunteer efforts in the community. 

Ed Schmidtke was asked to discuss with Randy Baumgard the following 
concerns: 
1. That the police equipment should be housed in town. 
2. That Jim Ross should not have a weapon belonging to the City 

of Morristown while he is in Waterville. 
3. To have Randy Baumgard include on his monthly report the number 

of full time hours worked, the number of part time hours worked 
and the number hours spent in court. 

Discussion was held concerning whether there has been any contact 
with the Rice County Sheriff to contract with Rice County for police 
protection. No one was aware that anyone in Rice County had been 
contacted. 

Virginia Schmidtke presented information from the Minnesota 
Department of Jobs and Training which stated that Arnie Sch'linger is 
not disqualified from receiving unemployment benefits. It was 
decided to authorize Kurt Fischer, city attorney, to appeal the 
decision. 

Motion by Leppert, seconded by Wegner and carried to adjourn. The 
meeting adjourned at 10:45 p.m. 

Vircjinia Schmidtke 
City Clerk 


